
17th September 2021

Dear Parents, 

It has been another busy week in school. This week we have been thinking about 'being 
proud'. Being proud of ourselves and proud of other people. We have also been trying hard 
to make other people proud of us. So many of our children have thought about this and have 
tried really hard.
We have seen lots of children also aiming to be 'Worldchangers', showing acts of kindness 
and thoughtfulness to those around them. For example the boy in Reception who helped his 
class mates put their wellies on so they could play outside. Or the boy in Year 3 who poured 
and offered his teacher a glass of water as she sat down with him for lunch because 'she 
looked tired'!
We have also had lots of different visitors in school this week. The feedback they gave our 
school and our children was amazing to hear and we were certainly proud of everyone.

Thank you for your understanding as we have allocated everyone's curriculum clubs. These 
start next week. We can finally get our children involved in extra curricular clubs and we 
can't wait to see how they get on!

Thank you.

Miss S  Horsbrough 

Executive Principal 



SCHOOL START TI ME

         School star t s at  8.45am.      

The bell will go at  t his t ime and the children 

will lead into school. Please ensure you arr ive 

by 8.40am to allow the children to enter 

school at  t he correct  t ime. We have lot s of 

children arr iving after  t he bell which makes 

morning rout ines diff icult .

Thank you for  your help with this.

Please do not  park  in t he spaces allocat ed at  
Disabled Park ing when using t he school car  
park . We have m em bers of  our  school fam ily 
who need t hese spaces and cannot  always 
access t hem  as ot her  people have parked in 
t hem .

Unless you have a blue badge please park  in 
ot her  spaces.

Disable Park ing 
Spaces.

SAFETY  NOTICE
Pl ease do not  al l ow y our  ch i l d t o 

r i de t h ei r  bi k e or  scoot er  once 
t h r ough  t h e sch ool  gat e. Pl ease ask  

t h em t o di smount  and wal k  t h ei r  
scoot er  or  bi k e t o t h e bi k e sh eds. 

Adul t s sh oul d al so not  r i de bi k es or  
scoot er s on t h e sch ool  pr emi ses. 

Th ank  y ou f or  h el pi ng t o k eep our  
ch i l dr en saf e.

School Photos

Please note the photographer will be 
in school on the 24th September to 

take children's individual 
photographs.

Sibling photographs will also be 
available between 8am and 8.30am. 

Year 2 have writ ten a book!!

During WOW week in April our Year 2 children (Now in Year 
3!!) worked hard on their story writ ing learning how to 

'write as a reader'.

They were helped by illustrator, Danny Deeptown to 
understand how their writ ing affects the pictures that are 

creat ing in peoples minds when reading their work.

Now those stories are going to print! Not only that but they 
have been beautifully illustrated too.

We are planning a fantast ic launch event for our children to 
share their book with you where you will be able to buy a 

copy of your own.

Here is a sneak preview of their book cover. We hope you 
love it .

Watch this space for more details!!!



A ct i on  R equi r ed  Pl ease

STAY SAFE

The speed l imi t  for the school car 
park is 5 mph maximum

Some cars are been driven into the school 
premises at an unsafe speed.

PLEASE SLOW DOWN

Also, only park in marked bays. Do not stop to 
drop your chi ld off  in any other space in the 

car park.

PLEASE PARK SAFELY

Please use our car park safely 
and responsibly.

WOW Week Cont ribut ions

Instead of  asking for smal l  amounts of  money for t rips and events 
throughout  the year we ask for a one of f  payment  of  £30. This is to cover 

the whole year. This is a cont ribut ion only. Al l  our t rips and events are 
f inancial ly subsidised by school to al low al l  our children the best  experiences 

possible. 

These payments have now been added to your Arbor accounts for payment . This can 
be paid in small  incremental payments or as one payment . Whichever is easiest  for 

you to manage.

Thank you for paying this as prompt ly as you are able.

I f  you are going to have dif f icul ty with paying any invoices f rom school please contact  
Miss Horsbrough.

Thank you.

UNI FORM
We have a uni que and v i br ant  
uni f or m at  our  school . We ar e 

pr oud t o wear  i t .
Pl ease ensur e your  chi l d has t he 

cor r ect  i t ems of  uni f or m f or  
school . El ement s uni f or m pol i cy  

i s i n pl ace t o ensur e we mai nt ai n 
our  hi gh st andar ds.

- School  shoes shoul d be a 
f ul l , pl ai n bl ack shoe. No 
t r ai ner s or  col our ed shoes 
pl ease.

- Onl y  smal l  st ud ear r i ngs t o 
be wor n.

- Jumper s and pol o shi r t s must  
be l ogoed.

Headl ice
We have a r epor t ed case of  headl ice 

in Year  1.
Pl ease check and t r eat  your  chil d's 

hair  accor dingly.
Thank you f or  your  cooper at ion.

Second Hand Uniform  Sale

We are planning t o hold a second hand 
uniform  sale event  on Thursday 30t h 

Sept em ber  at  9.15am

If  you have any second hand uniform  t hat  st i l l  
has lot s of  wear  in it  t hat  you would l ike t o 

donat e for  our  sale please send it  int o school.

This includes, P.E t ops, sweat shir t s and polo 
shir t s.

Thank you for  your  suppor t



PLEASE NOTE - Due t o t he addit ion of  an ext ra Bank Holiday t o celebrat e t he Queen's Plat inum  
Jubilee t he school calendar  for  2021 2022 has changed slight ly. This should not  af fect  any holidays 

you m ay have booked. It  just  m eans we close a day ear l ier  for  t he Sum m er . 

REVISED CALENDAR BELOW



POLITE REMINDERS
Please help us keep our  school a safe and f r iendly place by follow ing t hese sim ple 

rules

Please dr ive slow ly in t he 
car  park . Cars are ent er ing 

and leaving at  t oo fast  a 
speed causing high r isk  t o 
t he safet y of  our  children.

Please do not  use 
your  m obile phone on 
t he school prem ises.

Please do not  br ing 
dogs or  ot her  anim als 

ont o t he school 
prem ises.

Please do not  shout , 
swear  or  act  aggressively 
on t he school prem ises.

Elem ent s is a no sm ok ing 
sit e. Please do not  sm oke or  

vape on t he school 
prem ises.

Thank you for  fol low ing our  school sit e ru les.

Anyone breaching t hese rules or  conduct ing t hem selves 
inappropr iat ely w il l  be asked t o leave. The school reserves t he 
r ight  t o ban adult s f rom  t he school prem ises if  t heir  conduct  

requires it .


